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Roose Community Primary School


       Information for Families

Newsletter June 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,
Keeping in Touch

Please can we ask you to keep in regular contact with your child’s teacher via email. We are asking all families to get in touch at least once a fortnight. As a school, we have a duty of care to make sure everyone is keeping safe and well. We had asked everyone to get in touch by Thursday lunchtime this week but we have not heard from many people. This means we have to spend a great deal of time phoning and trying to get hold of families. I have extended the deadline until Tuesday 12pm so if you have not been in touch, please send a quick email to your teacher or admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk. You can also phone school as we are here every day on 01229 838841. Please let us know if you are struggling, as we might be able to help.

Home-schooling

Well done and congratulations to all of our families for everything you are doing for your child/children’s education. We hope you have had some successes with teaching your child from home, either using the resources provided by us or developing your own. We understand it is more difficult at home and appreciate problems you have. Some of us are parents and are experiencing similar things to you, even with our experience! Please try to keep going, we know it is hard, but every activity you do, or every time you listen to your child read or read to them – it makes a difference. Please get in touch with your child’s teacher through their email address which has been provided if you are struggling or email myself, jr@roose.cumbria.sch.uk or admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk. Remember to, that some staff are in school now and I am in full-time so you can phone and speak to someone if you need to, either about this or with any other welfare issues you may be having.
Returning to school
We have had a successful couple of days with two small groups of Key Worker children back in school. It is lovely to see them playing in the playground and to hear them laughing in the classrooms. We hope to be able to invite more children back and will be reviewing arrangements on Wednesday 10th June. All decisions are made in consultation with the County Council, the governing body and the staff and rigorous risk assessing will take place prior to any changes being made to the current arrangements.
Class Teachers
We are working on the assumption that everything will be relatively back-to-normal by September. We are busy making plans for our new classes and would like to outline the class teachers for the next academic year as follows: Please remember that in our current climate and situation, that things could change.
Reception – Mrs Jennifer Elliot

Year 1 – Mrs Nicola Hazzard

Year 2 – Mrs Angela Bell

Year 3 – Mrs Sharon Carter

Year 4 – Mrs Helen Mackie

Year 5 – Ms Gaynor Stevens

Year 6 – Ms Sarah Turnough
Mindfulness/wellbeing links
Over the past few weeks, we have shared a few wellbeing links to websites and support, either for children or yourselves. We hope you have found these useful and have accessed them if you need to. Please remember, these are difficult times for us all and if you need additional support please access it. See the school website or facebook posts for support links and websites. When we re-open, we hope to have additional support available for families and children who may need it.
We are missing our children and families so very much and we look forward to seeing you all soon,

Best wishes,

Jenny Redhead

Acting head teacher
Telephone: 01229 838841     Website: www.rooseprimary.co.uk    Email:  admin@roose.cumbria.sch.uk


